
LOOP GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

October 3rd, 2017; 7:00pm 

Call to Order: Crystal Monsess  Time: 7:10 p.m. 

 

In Attendance: Mrs. Dike, Crystal Monsess, Janet Long, Brooke Jacobs, Sally Wallin, Emma 
Smith, Mrs. DeGraaf, Mrs. Zielske and Emily Friestad. 

Secretary’s Minutes: Motion to approve September general meeting minutes by Brooke 
Jacobs; 2nd by Emily Friestad.  Motion carried.   

Treasurer’s Report: Fund balances as of September 30th were $11,032.60 for general and 
$2,371.10 for technical.  Motion to approve treasurer report by Brooke Jacobs; 2nd by Sally 
Wallin.  Motion carried.      

 

Old Business: 

1. Teacher Items: Campbell’s shows we have 4,000 points to use, so they will be used to 
get playground equipment. 

2. Uniforms:  
a. Track: continued.  More options will be presented.   
b. Scholastic Bowl: continued.   

3. Walk-A-Thon: Sponsorship is due Wed. Oct. 4th.  T-shirts and water bottles were 
ordered.  We ordered the lot of water bottles and plan to use them for future years.  
Each student that reaches their pledge goal will receive a water bottle.  Shirts were 
ordered through Kirhofer’s, and will need to be picked up Thursday the 12th.  Mrs. 
DeGraaf may be able to.  The class who earns the most in K-4 hallway will be awarded a 
trip to Heap’s Pumpkin Farm.  Jr. High’s top earning class will receive a trip to Zip 
Chicago.  These field trips will take place on Oct. 16th.    The assembly is scheduled for 
Thursday, Oct. 19th, and top winners will vs. the staff in a dodgeball tournament. The 
course is still being mapped out, but we have permission to use the lot adjacent to the 
school as we did last year.  Once again, participants will receive a frosty from Wendy’s 
and a bowling ticket from Yorkville Bowl.  

4. Spirit Wear: Emma Smith has a meeting scheduled next week to discuss options for 
spirit wear.  Ideally, we would like the orders placed and delivered by Thanksgiving.  
Some ideas of new things we’d like to see are ball caps, seat cushions and blankets.          
 

New Business:  

1. Pork Chop Dinner: Crystal Monsess spoke with Dave and Rita at Clearview Pork 
about the possibility of having them cater our PCD in February.  They would offer the 
chops, burgers, and seasoning.  However, they do not offer chicken at all.  It was 
determined that we would like to pursue getting prices from them and look into it further.   

2. Santa Shop: Janet Long has preview dates set for Dec. 6th and 7th, and the students 
will shop Dec. 8th.   



3. Teacher Items: Oct. 24th, K, 1st, & 2nd have a field trip to the Sandwich Opera House.  
Third-fifth go to the Rialto on Nov. 1st.   
 

Comments/Questions: There was a parent request for LOOP to provide a cold water bottle for 
sports participants for away games.  The games are moved up, so the students are leaving 
school and going directly to games and not having cold water.  Each athlete will have the 
opportunity to purchase a water after school for 25¢.   

November’s meeting is rescheduled, and will now be held on Thursday, November 9th due to a 
conflicting basketball game.       

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Emily Friestad; 2nd by Sally Walllin.  Meeting was 
adjourned at 8:31 p.m. 

 

 


